
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A MUNICIPAL AGREEMENT IN THE AMOUNT OF 

$50,000 WITH NC DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR THE SAFE STREETS 

FOR ALL GRANT 

 

WHEREAS, the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) has awarded the City of Greensboro 

Safe Streets and Roads for all program funding on behalf of the Metropolitan Planning 

Organization following a competitive grant application process; 

 

WHEREAS, City Council adopted resolution #217-23 on September 19, 2023 authorizing 

execution of the Grant Agreement and establishing a budget for the project; 

 

WHEREAS, the NCDOT agreement provides for a $50,000 contribution to the non-federal 

match, reducing the City’s commitment to $138,876 in matching funds;  

 

WHERAS, the purpose of this project is to update and expand the Vision Zero Action plan to 

cover the entire Metropolitan Planning Area and to incorporate new work elements, technical 

approaches, and stakeholder and community engagement consistent with FHWA standards for 

Comprehensive Safety Action Plans; and 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

GREENSBORO: 

 

That the Safe Streets and Roads for All Municipal Agreement grant is hereby approved and the 

City Manager is hereby empowered to sign and execute the grant agreement with the NCDOT. 

 


